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Dear Buzz Readers, 

Congratulations to everyone  who 

were involved in the 10th            

Anniversary of Open Gardens. 

 

Once again its Carnival Season and 

ours will be celebrated in a months 

time. The centre of this Buzz has a 

detailed account for everyone to 

see what will be going on in our 

Revel Week to support. 

I congratulate Holly on becoming 

our Queen for 2016 and wish her 

and her attendants and page a 

great year. 

 

The Scarecrow Competition has    

returned this year. It will be a 

great way of brightening up our 

village for our special week  so 

please start thinking of some ideas! 

 

Please remember the 20th August 

is the cut off date for articles you 

might like to have printed in the 

next issue. 

Sheila Cholwill 

Editor 

Telephone 01288 381350 

Email: shelachowill@btinternet.com 
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 Hall. 

                       ∞∞∞ 
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JON PIPER 

PLUMBING AND HEATING 

        Bathrooms, Tiling & Leadwork, Boiler Servicing, Central 

Heating, OFTEC Registered, City & Guilds Qualified 

DISABILITY ADAPTATION SPECIALIST 

      Tel: 01288 381536          Mobile: 07825698529 

 KENNY MEAD    

  GENERAL BUILDER 

    CALL NOW FOR A FREE QUOTE 

  Telephone: 01409 254461  

    Mobile:  07832131486 
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-                                                                                                                                                     
Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands                         P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                            
Robert & Julie Honey - Higher Beer     St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule                                 
Mrs. Jean Hammond— Hoo Rochester         Mr and Mrs C Hitchings  - Meadows Barn            
Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill      Mr and Mrs T. Brock—The Green                          
Mr and Mrs Field  - 10 Southfields                          Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                            
Mr and Mrs Hodges  - Southfields                           Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                             
Mr and Mrs J Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm              Mr & Mrs. F. Bond -The Green                               
Mr and Mrs G Cleave  - Garden Ridge                    Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                     
Stephen and Sandie Rickwood—Feniton               Mrs. Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                    
Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                        Mrs. C. Gee  -  Southfields                                       
Mr and Mrs Heal  - Holsworthy                               Bill & Margaret Eastcott-Littlebridge                    
Steve and Jo South -Brensham House                    Mr and Mrs N. Rimmer - Silverstone                    
Carol & Ian Baker -Eastlake Lewdown                    Michael & Alison Timms -Glebe House                
Mr & Mrs M Yeo - Holsworthy                                 Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge                   
Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.                  Mr Jim Bearham  -  Woodlands                             
Mr. & Mrs. Keen -Littlebridge Meadows                Mr & Mrs. B. Williams  - Owlies                            
Gary and Shirley Abbott  -  Carn Venn                    Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                          
Skipp Family   -  Furze Farm                                      Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh         
Mr & Mrs. D. Hale -Lodgeworthy                             Ron & Gwyneth Cameron - Southfields               
Mr &  Mrs. J Bowden  -  St Catherines                    Roger & Cindy Neep -Tamar House                      
Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holladene                           Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Bude                                   
Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                              Mr & Mrs M. Lucas—Bude                             
Malcolm Newton –Southfields                                 Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park                  
Paul & Jane Woodward - Morwenna                      Mr. & Mrs. J. Wickett –Munks                               
Alec & Pat Johnston  - Southfields                          Colin and Margaret Short—Col Marvin               
Mrs Karen Gliddon - Holsworthy                             Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge                  
Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                       Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                                 
Keith & Sheila Descombe -Hedley Wood               Dave & Maggie   - Hedley Wood                          
Terry & Julie Reddicliffe -Larapinta                  Michael & Linda Moore -The Green                    
Mrs B. Ashton  - Southlands                                     Mr & Mrs D. Martyn - Borough Farm                  
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                                Kevin & Susan  Norton  - The Village               
Darren & Tasha Stevens - Sanctuary                  Doug & Sue Genini -  Inversus                               
Highfield Caravan & Camping Site                    Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                              
Mrs  M. Bird  - Kents View                                        Mrs Alison Tomlin—4 Bridge Park                        
Mick & Jill Friendship  -Tavistock                            Pete & Angela North - Great Beer                        
Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                        Christine & Bill Jackson -Littlebridge Meadows  
Mr & Mrs Tim Honey - Grove Farm                        Les & Annette  - Remnant Shop Bude                 
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadows    Mr & Mrs L Haydon - East Park                            
Victor & Janet Bickle - Stratton                               Mrs K Farkus - Green Pastures                             
Sam Beer  - Tatson                                                    Mrs Kathy Elliott - Little Platt                                
Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                                    C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                     
Mr A Rowland  Bude                                                 Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                      
Mrs Eunice Furmage - Holsworthy                         Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                        
Miss Georgina Tomlin -  The Village                       Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                         
Rob & Nina Jones - Littlebridge Meadows   Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows      
Jimmy and Ros Ricketts— South View                 Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View    
Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows        Mrs Rita Stacey  - Clawton    
Bill and Jill Knightley—Holsworthy                        Alan Quilter - Watersedge                                     
Mr & Mrs Hansen—Newacott House    Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy              
Mr & Mrs E. Tingley—Southfields     Jonathan & Jane Martyn -  Borough Farm 
Mrs. B. McDougall - Frome Somerset    Mrs Sheila Gatland  - 3 Southfields 
Ben & Brenda Tole - Southfields     Ernie  & Ann Smith—Littlebridge Meadows  
Jane Leven   -  Bailey Gardens     Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare 
Plus those who did not wish to be named.         
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  MONTHLY TABLE TOP SALE 

               BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL   

              

              SATURDAY   2ND JULY 

   SATURDAY 6TH AUGUST 

              TRADERS £5 A TABLE - Can set up from 12.00 Noon 

PLEASE show your support to this regular sale even if its just to browse 

and have a cup of tea/coffee and a piece of cake. 

If you have something you can donate to our  

Table Top  we would very grateful.   

Enquiries to Sheila on 01288 381350 

BRITISH FIREWORKS CHAMPIONSHIPS 

PLYMOUTH HOE 

A coach will be travelling to the British Fireworks Championships on 

Wednesday August 17th. 

We will be leaving the Village Hall at 5.00pm. 

Travelling will cost approximately £10. 

 Please ring Sheila if interested 01288 381350 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.timesaversconcierge.co.uk%2Ftable-top-sale--coffee-morning.html&ei=NFtzVZWjKcbzUsLbgPgG&bvm=bv.95039771,d.d24&psig=AFQjCNEs3YF6BMG3H74bGvL
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JULIA SUPPORTS HER FAVOURITE  

CHARITY  ON HER SPECIAL BIRTHDAY 

The Bridge Inn was packed a few weeks ago to 

show their support to a local mum who had  

decided to have her head shaved for charity.    

It was going to be a 40th Birthday to remember 

and one that would raise some funds for The 

Macmillan Trust.  

 
Julia’s efforts has raised the 

grand sum of £1000. She  

thanks everyone for their    

support. 
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  bespoke sewage & drainage solutions 

 From design & installation to service maintenance of 

 Sewage treatment units       Soak-away / Drainage fields

    Pump stations    Septic Tanks 

      Work covered in your area                                 

  t: 01326 291 049 m: 07971 792 593 
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NEATE    
FEET  

For all your foot health 

needs 

Professional foot care in the  

comfort of your own home. 

   *Painful Callus Reduced 

   *Toenail Clipping 

   *Ingrowing Toenails 

   *Painful Corns Removed 

   *Paddings & Dressings 

   *Verrucae Treatment 

   *Reflexology 

Claire & Simon Neate       DIPCFHP 

Qualified foot health practitioners 

         07968232344 / 07870508867             

5 

VISIT TO BRIDGERULE C OF E (VC) PRIMARY SCHOOL 

On Thursday May 5th Jonathan Schnarr, pictured above with Michelle Jackson 

(Head of Primary Phase for Holsworthy Federation of Schools) visited the 

school. Jonathan is the Youth Chaplain based at Holsworthy Community Col-

lege and has been in post since September last year. He came to talk with the 

pupils and staff about his role within the college which is supported by Con-

nect and the South West Youth Ministries.   
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Sheila’s Mentions: 

Congratulations to Kayleigh Moore and Adam  on the announcement 
of their recent engagement. Kayleigh is the only daughter of Mike and Linda 
Moore of The Green. 
 
Congratulations to Hannah South for the 3rd July on the occasion of her 18th 

Birthday. 

Congratulations to Kelvin and Katharine Davey on the birth of their  son, 

Jack.  A brother for James. 

Happy Birthday also to: 

 Arthur Rowland on 4th July now living in Bude 

 Michael Moore  for the 8th July 

 Audrey Bewes for the 1st August 

 Sandra Keen for the 6th August 

 Raymond Bewes for the 15th August 

           David Hale for the 24th August 

 Janet Hallett for the 26th August 

 Linda Goodman for the 29th August 

 Sarah Williams for the 31st August 

We welcome Lucy Cholwill and Jade Chudley to  Victoria House and  Kevin 

and Lesley Bowditch and Lucy the dog to Littlebridge Meadows 

Thank you Alan and Linda Weekes for once again selling some of your plants 

for the benefit of The Hall. 

Barry Williams celebrated his 70th      

Birthday a few weeks ago at The  Rydon 

Inn with family and friends.  Sarah,         

Barry’s wife, made the birthday sponge 

and Linda Chilton decorated it. Stepson,           

Simon and his family                 

travelled from             

Caversham in             

Reading to be with 

family for the week-

end. 
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    A wonderfully relaxing centre offering holistic therapies,                      
      meditation  classes, Nutritional and herbal therapy. 

           TRY THESE TREATMENTS! 
   Stone and crystal massage & facials  

   NYR Organic ‘BACK TO BASICS’ Treatment 
   NEW Aromatherapy Workshops 

Learn how beneficial essential oils can be, make your own perfume,  soap and scrub 

Call Cathy on 01288 381201 or 07810 645941     www.cnholistics.com 

                             CN HOLISTICS ~ PYWORTHY 

 ROGER PAGET GARDENING SERVICES 

 Hedging, Mowing, Tree Pruning, Landscaping, 

General Maintenance 

          Free Consultation           18 Years Experience      

CRB Checked              All Year Round  

                                   Friendly & Professional 

Telephone: 01288 382811         Mobile:  07906 602541  

GLASS DESIGNS 

by Ray Priem 

Glassmaker and designer     ~    Hand formed and blown glass 

Including engraving, sandblasting, glass bonding 

 Glass restoration commissions welcome 

E-mail: ray@glassdesignss.co.uk    Tel: 01288 381829/ 07879847568 

http://www.cnholistics.com
mailto:ray@glassdesignss.co.uk
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LAWN MOWING SERVICE 

GENERAL GARDENING 

 

 

 
 
 

Also Pet/Livestock Care  
 If you need a Break   

    CALL SUE: 01288 381154            

   or  077767635329 

 Bellissimo 
          Sensational Cakes 

Emily Fenwick  Tel: 07502 434441 

  bellissimocakes@yahoo.co.uk 

Birthdays - Hen Days - Weddings - Christenings -Baby Showers 

      Retirement Parties - Charity Events - Afternoon  Tea 

7 

 

I would like to thank those who gave me presents,   
beautiful cards and kind donations instead of presents 
on the occasion of my 70th Birthday. The total raised was 
£300 and it will go to the Village Hall towards new      
tables. It was a good evening and I think everyone        
enjoyed themselves and Trethorne put on a brilliant 
event. Many thanks to all who came and made it special 
and thank you also for your generosity. 

 On another topic the TABLE TOP stall for the Hall refurbishment reached 
£2,000 last month, and we are well on the way to the next thousand. A BIG 
THANK YOU to all those who continue to donate items for us to sell and             
everyone who come along and buy from us. I would also like to thank those 
who help us to set up and put away after and also man the tables during the 
afternoon on the first Saturday of every month. Jean Hammond, Sheila         
Gatland and I started this event - and when Jean moved away Brenda took 
over but we could not manage without the help of Sarah and Barry, Sheila, 
Ben, Freda, Hilary, Audrey and Lindsey (hope I haven’t missed anyone). 

Please continue to support us with items to sell – we will collect – but sorry 
no clothes. Have a turn-out and please donate to help us raise money for our 
village hall which is being used more and more for events. Our smart new 
chairs have really made a difference. 

With thanks from Christine Gee and my team. 

  

THANK YOU 

Derek and Marie Field wish to thank their friends Victor and   

Marilyn, Colin and Fiona, Jim and Rosalind for all the help given to 

altering and reorganizing their home in the past two months.  Also 

the many small practical kindnesses shown by others in Bridgerule.  

Thanks folks for all your good hearted thoughtfulness. 

THANK YOU 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.jackspets.com%2FImages%2FPet-Care-Information%2FPet-Care-Information.png&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.jackspets.com%2FPet-Care-Information.aspx&docid=RzTQwZ43YOJoIM&tbnid=8thRX4eHeTRcNM%3A&w=640&h=525
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https://s-media-cache-ak0.pinimg.com/736x/ba/eb/5d/baeb5df0cb12725b3ed5538403c1005b.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.pinterest.com/pin/154037249729938565/&h=569&w=660&tbnid=hfPu9JQOqZRXnM:&docid=D76OIKVTeLJdfM&ei=GF_CVa21JKKU
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BRIDGERULE COFFEE CLUB CELEBRATE HER 

MAJESTY’S 90TH BIRTHDAY IN STYLE! 

It is not every day that one gets an invitation to attend a village hall function wearing 

smart clothes!  But Audrey and Sheila, organisers of the Bridgerule Coffee Club did just 

that in order to Celebrate Her Majesty the Queen’s 90th Birthday. 

Each guest was requested to be smartly dressed with the ladies to wear a hat or           

fascinator and the gents to wear a buttonhole and a tie.  Every guest entered into the 

spirit of the occasion with the hall looking like a Royal Ascot enclosure! 

The hall was appropriately decorated in red, white and blue with “Her Majesty the 

Queen” welcoming each guest! Guests received a welcoming drink and then sat down 

to a home baked high tea.   

Keeping with the theme of hats, Rosie Wedlake from Chulmleigh, known as “The Hat 

Lady” then entertained everyone by wearing and talking about some of her many hats 

that she owns. This young 84 year old’s banter caused much amusement.  To complete 

the afternoon each guest were then presented with a small gift. These were China       

Commemorative mugs to the ladies and Coasters to the gentlemen with Bridgerule 

2016 printed on them.  The gifts had been kindly sponsored by Bridgerule Parish Council 

and Bridgerule Revel Week Committee.   

Everyone agreed it had been a great afternoon and thanks                                                        

were expressed on behalf of the guests by Chris Hitchings  

                   to Audrey and Sheila.  
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Humphrey  

Pullar 

            PROFESSIONAL 

             CHIMNEY  SWEEP 

                   NACS  & HETAS 

  Full Brush and Vac Service 

  Birds Nests Removed 

  Smoke Testing 

  Appliance Servicing 

  Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

        Tel:   01409 240138 

                  Mob: 07984406290 

Email:  humphreysweep@mac.com 

              Proud to be of service 
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         ADULT AND KIDS  

        BOUNCY CASTLES  

   SUMO WRESTLING SUITS 

      BUNGEE CHALLANGE 

          GARDEN GAMES 

        INFLATABLE SLIDES  

         MARQUEE HIRE               

       GLADIATOR DUEL     

          JON DAVIS 07779782716                             

SOUTHWEST  BOUNCY CASTLES 

J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths of 

9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 

9 

 
MORE  PHOTOS TAKEN 

ON THE DAY 

DO YOU RECOGNISE 

THIS LOVELY LADY? 

“IT’S THANK YOU FROM THEM AND IT’S THANK YOU FROM US” 

In appreciation of the Royal Tea Party, members and friends of the Coffee Club 

very kindly gave the ‘hosts’  a voucher to go to The Falcon Hotel for a meal.   
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HEATHER DARWIN  CELEBRATES        

HER   SPECIAL BIRTHDAY 

Heather wanted to do something different on her special birthday.   So she 

and Chris travelled to  Gloucester Airport .  In view of the forthcoming EU  

referendum  she wore a specially printed sweatshirt  and invited  BBC Radio 

Bristol  to film the occasion.   They came and the  producer was pleased with 

the result.  The following Sunday Heather’s  film  appeared on a  Sunday           

television  programme. 

On Friday June 17th, Class 1 from Bridgerule C of E (VC) Primary School, led by 
class teacher Mrs Joyce Pankhurst spent a “Sensory Experience Day” at RHS 
Rosemoor. They spent the day exploring the sights and smells all around the 
gardens and enjoyed tasting, hearing and seeing sessions led by Richard, one 
of the RHS staff. Pictured above is Mrs Emma Smith, one of the teachers, 
along with the pupils who enjoyed this wonderful day  
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                         AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown Recovery  
-  Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

 Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 
            Self Service Gas at Red Post 

Jewells Cross Tel:  01288 381770  
  Red Post Work Shop Tel: 01288 381 340 

  MOBILE LIBRARY 

  VISITS BRIDGERULE 

Village Hall    2.00pm Uplands 2.50pm  

   NEXT VISIT 

   July 27th   August   24th 

BRIDGERULE MUTLEY CREW DOG CLUB 

 

  The K.C. Sport that combines obstacles and obedience.                                         

 Dogs are required to do obedience exercises    

   around a set course of obstacles and signs. 

   More details are available from Christine on  01288 381104 

                                 Email : christine.bennett77@btinternet.com 

HOLSWORTHY HISTORY SOCIETY 
 

Holsworthy History society would like to invite you to a talk by: 
                                                Author Pamela Hogan 

Subject “Suffragettes in North Devon” 

Thursday July 14th at the Skills Centre  
The talk starts at 7-15pm, refreshments are provided. £2.00 

More details from John on 01288 381237. 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fmedia.apnarm.net.au%2Fimg%2Fmedia%2Fimages%2F2016%2F03%2F29%2Fb8872043z1_20160329100021_000ge24b6ph2-0-bnql2n8oq57kp5o6yl2_t620.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.dailyexaminer.com.au%2Fnews%2F132000-grant
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John Williams 

Large Format Scanning & Digital (Gicle’e) Printing 

Stretched Canvas/Fine Art 

Short/Single Run Posters to A1 Size 

5 Tregaskes Parc , Bude 

E-mail: tankywillliams@btinternet.com  Tel: (01288) 355655 
By Appointment Only 

11 
 

BRIDGERULE LADIES SKITTLE CLUB HOLD THEIR  

PRESENTATION EVENING  

Some weeks ago the local ladies skittle club  held their annual end of       

season meal and presentations at The Brendon Arms.  The Top Average 

Cup was presented to Sheila Cholwill for the A Team and Angela Brock for 

the B Team.  Rose Hitchings Chairman of the Club presented the trophy.  

She also wrote and read a very apt poem which remembered  very         

amusingly most of the members of the club. 

Geraldine Edwards (left) was joint winner of  

the highest individual score with Sheila         

Cholwill and Rose Hitchings. She is seen here 

with the club’s mascot donated by Rose. 

The winners of the most nines 

for the B Team was Heidi Davy 

and Angela Brock. 

Sadly due to lack of members  the club will not now be playing in the               

Holsworthy and District League for next season but the ladies still plan to 

meet on a regular basis in order to have a game of skittles, at The Bridge Inn. 

During the evening Rose presented a Dartington Glass Vase to Captains 

Audrey Bewes and Angela Brock for their commitment to the club.   
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BRIDGERULE OPEN  GARDENS           

 

CELEBRATED THEIR TENTH                

ANNVERSARY  RECENTLY AND THE 

OCCASION WAS OFFICIALLY OPENED  

BY 

        ANNE SWITHINBANK (far left) 

DESPITE  INCLEMENT  WEATHER  IT 

WAS  A GREAT SUCCESS  AND THE 

WONDERFUL SUM OF   £2700  WAS 

RAISED FOR THE DEVON AND             

CORNWALL AIR  AMBULANCE 

PRESENTATION OF PROCEEDS FROM OPEN GARDENS           

VIC, FI, SHEILA AND MARILYN 

SHELTERING FROM THE RAIN 

WITH A WELCOME CUP OF TEA! 
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Holsworthy Tuition 
for private home tuition in 

Maths or Physics (GCSE or ‘A’ Level) 
 

contact: Martyn Lawrence 
tel: 01409-259318 

email: info@holsworthytuition.co.uk 

website: www.holsworthytuition.co.uk 

  

 

 

 

 

 

                 Gary & Heidi Masters 

Makers of high quality period miniature furniture 

4 Railway Cottages Bridgerule Holsworthy Devon  EX22 7EB 

www.mastersminiatures.com 

Tel: 01288 381676    

e-mail: Heidi@masterminiatures.co.uk 

                              BUDE EYE CENTRE 
  Tel:  01288 350041      Fax:  01288 350140          

 www.budeeyecentre.co.uk      info@budeeyecentre.co.uk 

       Private & NHS Eye Examinations    Contact Lens Consultation    

     Local, Professional and Friendly     Large selection of Spectacle Frames 

                 Sunglasses Incl Ranges    Same Day Service Available                

                New Hearing Service available with competitively priced Repair service an 

     half price hearing aid batteries            Wheelchair/disabled access. 

CLASSES WITH  `HONEYZ FITNESS` 
STRATTON COMMUNITY HALL 

                         MONDAY 
             9.30 - POWER YOGA 
           10.40 -  PILATES 2 
           11.50 - PILATES 1  
 
           THURSDAY       
           9.30 - POWER YOGA   
         10.40 - PILATES 3 
         11.50 - PILATES FOR BEGINNERS 
                & IMPROVERS 

Classes run as a 12 week course. 
 

Courses £60 reduction for those 
Booking more than one course  
honeyzfitness@hotmail.co.uk 

Speak to Sally on 07737 600424      

A professional and friendly service 
with one-to-one attention. 

Any breed catered for. From a brush 
through to a full groom. 

Breed standard and pet styles. 
Weekday, evening and weekend ap-

pointments available. 
Prices start from as little as £12. 

Please call 01409 240222 or                   
07800 573012 or visit 

www.bradworthydoggrooming.co.uk 
for further details. 

* £5 off your dog's first visit *     * 
Puppies up to 4 months FREE! * 
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Southlands 
Court 
 offers 

* 
full time care,  

respite/holiday care 
and day care 

* 
Peacefully  

Situated 
* 

Regular activities  
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Spotlight on……. Mark Shears 

Born a child of the sixties- “Peace and Love, 

groovy baby!!” Having said this the sleepy 

market town of Wimborne Minster in Dor-

set was not exactly the epitome of the 

“hippy” culture. Anyway, even I am too 

young to remember Woodstock! More re-

cently though, Wimborne was reported as 

having the highest level of longevity in the 

country. Maybe I need to move back there soon! 

I had a very happy childhood and was brought up in a loving Christian 

home. One of the many fond memories I have is of falling asleep on the 

back parcel shelf of my father’s Bedford TK lorry after an early start 

“helping” him deliver fruit and vegetables to local shops around Swanage, 

Lulworth Cove, Blandford Forum, Shaftesbury, Bournemouth, Poole and 

many other lovely areas of Dorset. I never thought that I would in turn           

follow him into the family business; but after two years studying a Business 

Management Diploma at what is now Bournemouth University, I was 

offered the position of “You start at the bottom, son, and work your way 

up!” 

I learnt all of the delivery rounds, driving 7.5 tonnes gross lorries loaded up 

with what seemed to be more and more bags of potatoes to “fish and chip” 

shops in a fifty-mile radius around Wimborne. This was a lot more lucrative 

than it sounds! At this point we employed upwards of forty employees and 

gradually I was promoted to sales and ended up as a director of the        

company.  

Mandy and I married in 1984 and we have been blessed with five           

wonderful children. Ben, a primary school teacher: Josh, a plumbing and 

heating engineer (they both live and work in Bristol): Abby, a theatre nurse 

in London: Joe, a musician who works at the Dominion Theatre in London 

and our youngest, Emily who is fourteen and is studying very hard at 

school.  
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 Seventeen years passed with me working in the family business and as my 

father drew near to retirement I decided that this was the ideal                     

opportunity to change my vocation and develop my career prospects. Well 

that’s if you consider management with Sainsbury’s Homebase as career 

development! However, I really did enjoy the comprehensive                     

management training  programme and also became a fully- fledged 

trained  Horticulturalist. (Although you would never know this from the 

state of my own garden. I always like to delegate responsibility but this 

doesn’t seem to work in my own household)! 

Whilst working for Sainsbury’s I found that I really enjoyed the teaching 

and training aspects of the job. I was already a qualified Fork-lift truck    

instructor (boys and their toys!) and found that I liked to see people               

develop and acquire new skills. With this in mind I was aiming to become a 

teacher and I completed my English based Open University Degree in 

1998. This was a tough way to study, but a very rewarding process in the 

end. 

In 1999 I handed in my notice to Homebase and secured a Secondary 

School PGCE place at Exeter University to study English and Drama. My 

first teaching post was at Sir James Smith’s Community School in        

Camelford. As I walked into my first Year 11 lesson a student threw ink all 

over my new tie.  

“It’s alright sir, it’s invisible ink!”  

“Sure it is! Get on call for me right now!” 

“Honestly sir, it will disappear!” Sure enough by the time a Senior teacher 

arrived the ink had completely gone! Welcome to the teaching profession! 

Things did get better. After two years at Camelford I secured a new         

position at Budehaven teaching English, Drama, Film Studies and later on            

Media Studies over a thirteen-year period at the school. I have very fond 

memories of the staff. Shakespeare productions where we played to 

packed houses of parents and children, and especially “Midsummer 

Night’s Dream where I had to dress up as a woman! The comment was 

made that I looked like my sister with a wig on! Yikes! Happy days! 
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Thank you Ma’am.                     By Marie Field. 

Like a huge Birthday cake, with candles burning bright. 
A whole country ringed with blazing beacon light. 

With a glorious 90th birthday celebration, 
A great surge of love from a grateful nation. 

How improbable that a little girl with golden curls, 
Should establish such a high profile throughout the world. 

And blessed with long life and good health, 
Become respected Head of the Commonwealth. 

To wear upon her head a glittering crown,  
And rule the country with great renown. 

To live in vast palaces with wide corridors, 
Surrounded by an army of servants and courtiers.  

 

Not for the Queen a peaceful permanent home, 
and anytime with her beloved dogs to roam. 
But with State Banquets and visits to many lands, 
To meet foreign dignitaries and shake many hands. 
The contents of Red Boxes to be signed every day, 
For always the responsibilities of State hold sway. 
But for us, Her Majesty has always been there, 
A figure head of quiet stability and care. 
A life given in complete dedication, 
To inspire love and respect throughout the nation. 

 
And in our Coffee Club we celebrated our Queen. 

Bridgerule’s amazing organiser Sheila and a great Team. 
A grand occasion smart gentlemen, in butterfly bow ties, 

A very rare treat for all our feminine eyes. 
And elegant ladies , in fascinator’s, worn on sides of heads, 

Feathers fluttering , like birds of paradise perched on their nests. 
And before our eyes lay a sumptuous feast, 

Of many dainties and mouth watering treats of rich fruit cake and iced buns. 
Chocolate eclairs, meringues and Devon Cream Scones. 

For with our village ladies, baking is a work of art, 
Cooked with love and coming from the heart. 
And an amusing guest to entertain with hats, 

And Dawn with her expertise taking photographs. 
As with loyalty we rejoiced with our royal lady, 

Giving a sense of warm bonhomie. 
And when celebrations end, and amid all the cheers, 

May your Majesty enjoy peace and contentment Ma’am,  
In your golden years. 
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH NOTES 
Somebody has been scratching one of the glass doors on our village hall. Who 
would do a thing like that ?  And why ?  And for what reason ? 

Soon now it will be the school summer holidays.  Folks like to come on             
holiday - to Devon or Cornwall - and it doesn't mean they are all good honest 
people. 
So I repeat the message to look after your possessions, don't leave them on 
view in cars when parked up for the day.  Don't leave windows invitingly 
open.  There are always opportunistic thieves about.  You give them the 
chance and they may just take it. 
If you see something wrong happening phone/ dial/ ring 999.   If you know 
something try 101 or Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111. 
Crimestoppers don't want to know who you are - only what you know. 

Enjoy the summer, no matter what the 23rd June may have said. 
John McDougall Bridgerule coordinator 381237 

“NEVER GIVE UP, YOU ARE NEVER TOO OLD!” 

The National Field Archery Society 3D Championships were held on May 

Bank holiday weekend at Sherwood Forest Nottinghamshire. This is one of 

the largest events on the N.F.A.S. calendar with over 700 archers taking part. 

It consists of 2 days shooting on 2 different courses with 40 targets on each 

day.  These consist of  3D targets of varying sizes, shapes and distances. 

Archers are randomly allocated to a shooting group with all archers on the 

same course  on the same day.  Dian Kirby, who lives at Tackbear Manor, 

shot in the Hunting Tackle A Recurve Bow using 

wooden arrows class.  

In 2015  after only competing  for a very short 

time she came a  commendable  5th in these 

championships.  What a difference  a year makes.  

in 2016 Dian was thrilled to have won.  Her moral 

is “Never give up,  You are never too old”. 

 

Our Congratulations to Dian. 
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In 2014, a new challenge was on the horizon-teaching at an English             

speaking  International school near Valencia, Spain. We had a wonderful 

time there, sun, sea, sand, sangria and small class sizes. I can highly            

recommend it!   

 However, as I write this the referendum result is just in and the country 

has voted to leave the EU. Watch this space! Maybe it won’t be as easy in 

the future to work in Europe. Only time will tell! 

After returning to the UK I continue to attend Bridgerule Methodist Chapel. 

I thank God for my new teaching position at Holsworthy Community         

College and for my delightful family. I now look forward to whatever            

pathway is in store for me. 

Please stop me and say “Hi” if you see me out walking  with my springer 

spaniel, Henry. 

For those who do not know, Mark has lived in Bridgerule for  ten years.               

Sheila thanks Mark for his interesting Spotlight which I know he didn’t find 

easy. It’s usually the students who are asked to write about themselves not 

the teacher.  We at the chapel are indebted to Mark for his commitment 

and help in more ways than one.     

Pupils of Bridgerule School lining up before making 

their way up to St Bridget’s Church for an Exploration Visit. 
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WE LIVE IN 

BRIDGERULE BUT 

WHO ARE WE? 

METHODIST CHAPEL 

SERVICES FOR JULY/AUGUST 2016 

    3rd July  No Service     Luncheon in Hall 

  10th July  Mr J Guy        11.00am 

  17th July  Mrs S Risdon       11.00am 

  24th July  No Service        11.00am 

 United Service with St Bridget’s        6.30pm 

  31st July      Mrs L. Bowden              11.00am 

 7th August       Mr. M. Hodges     11.00am Sacrament 

14th August      Mr. C. Parish            11.00am 

21st August      Mr. V. Bickle  11.00am 

28th August      Rev. N. Street  11.00am   

  United Service with St Bridget’s 
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Notes taken at ANNUAL MEETING of Parish Council held on                

Wednesday 18th May 2016. 

Mr. John Medland  re-elected Chairman for 2016/17. 

Mr. Ken James re-elected  Deputy Chairman for 2016/17. 

The sum of £200 was granted to Mrs. S. Cholwill to assist with  

a celebration of the Queens 90th Birthday Party. 

Planning 

Erection of a single residential dwelling.  Ground adjacent to Trebrea 

Mr. and Mrs. T. Martyn 

Parish Council to contact TDC with some concerns on this planning 

BRIDGERULE COFFEE CLUB VISITED THE LOST GARDENS  OF HELIGAN RECENTLY 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjs9tm06PXKAhWFDpoKHQ_aCQUQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.cliparthut.com%2Fcatholic-cross-clipart.html&bvm=bv.114195076,d.d24&psig=AFQjCNFEtE_Dos8LSBaJb5W0HHstk-iHBA
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 GRAND CARNIVAL DAY 

SATURDAY 30TH JULY 

Tableaux , Fancy Dress and Classic/Vintage Car to form in THE HAM 

from 6.00pm. 

Procession to form 7.30pm prompt. 

GRAND RAFFLE SIDESHOWS  BBQ 

INDIVIDUAL SKITTLE COMPETITION 

AFTER CARNIVAL IN BRIDGE INN SKITTLE ALLEY 

WINNING LADY AND WINNING GENT 

We would be very grateful for contributions 

to the cake stall on Crowning Day please. 

Please bring to the hall before if possible. 

We would also appreciate donations of bottles  to 

our BOTTLE TOMBOLA on Carnival Night.  We ask 

that you have them ready and a committee  

member will knock on your door during the week. 

PLEASE SHOW YOUR SUPPORT AND MAKE IT ANOTHER GREAT CARNIVAL WEEK 

IF YOU WOULD LIKE A TRACTOR AND TRAILER FOR THE CARNIVAL PLEASE 

CONTACT THE SECRETARY, SHEILA, TELEPHONE 01288 381350. SHE WILL TRY 

HER UTMOST TO HELP YOU.   

        THE SCARECROW COMPETITION HAS RETURNED! 

     ‘Your Choice of Idea’ 

If possible we would very much like your scarecrow to be 

in its position at least a week before Carnival Week. 

ENTRY FORMS AVAILABLE FROM ROSE HITCHINGS . ONCE 

FILLED IN PLEASE RETURN THEM TO HER.  TEL: 381129 
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 BRIDGERULE’S 2016 

                 ROYALTY 

This year’s Revel Queen will be 
Holly Trayford.  She is 10 years old 
and lives at Bailey Gardens with her  
family. She attends Bridgerule school. 
Her attendants will be Ella Hillier-Cholwill  
and Phoebe Lucas.  
Page will be Kalem Gliddon. 

                   YOUR WEEK OF EVENTS 
Sunday July 24th CROWNING OF CARNIVAL QUEEN 3.00pm Village Hall 
                                By Retiring Queen Emily Colwill 
                         Followed by Stalls, Side Shows and Cream Teas 
                 United Service at St Bridget’s Church 6.30pm 
 
Monday 25th July   SKITTLE/INDOOR TARGET BOWLS CHALLENGE 
                        Teams of 3  
            Licensed Bar applied for  Refreshments  
   Please enter your team to Audrey 381402 or Angela 381437 
                                                        By Sunday Evening 
 
Tuesday 26th July             FUN DOG SHOW   7.00pm Village Hall                                                
                         Refreshments to include Homemade Pasties and Soup 
              Viewing of all Competition  Entries and Prize Winners   
                        Reminder of Competitions overleaf 
 
Wednesday 27th July                      RAMBLE 
    Leave Village Hall  6.30pm 
                                          Return by Tractor and Trailer 
                BBQ  Raffle  Licensed Bar 
 
Thursday 28th July                      PRIZE BINGO 
                Village Hall 
         Eyes down 8.00pm 
 
Friday 29th July    WINE AND WISDOM - VILLAGE HALL  7.30pm  
          Teams of up to 6     - £4 per person. 
             Please enter your team to Sheila  on Tel:  01288 381350 
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BRIDGERULE CARNIVAL WEEK 2016 

SUMMER SHOW 

ALL ENTRIES  PLEASE BRING TO THE HALL BETWEEN 12 Noon AND 2.00pm 

ON TUESDAY 26TH JULY 

Entrance Fee per category 50p per adult  - Children Free 

Entry Forms to be filled in at the hall 
Children: 

 Art  

      Picture of Mummy    Ages 2– 4. 

      Painting or Collage  of Seaside, Farm Animal or The Countryside 

     3 Classes:  Ages 5-7, 8—11,  12—15.   

 Baking 

                4 Sweet Biscuits   1 Class All Ages 

                4 Cheese Straws                       1 Class  All Ages 

 Model 

       LEGO Model of  your own design (not from a kit) and to 

                 be no bigger that an A4 sheet of paper   - 1 Class  
 

   Flower Arrangement 

                 An arrangement in a favourite mug    -   1 Class 
   

 Scarecrow 

                 Make a Scarecrow from a WOODEN SPOON   - 1 Class 
   

      Adults:   - 

 Baking       

       Victoria Sandwich     ( Sandwiched together by Jam)  
  

                  ‘Tea at the Ritz’ for 2  

                   Variety of  homemade items both savoury and sweet 

         (Displayed as pretty as you like)      
COOKERY—men only 

         4 Fruit Scones 
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Home Grown Produce  -  Displayed on paper plates please  - 1 entry per class 

 3 Potatoes on a plate 

 3 onions on a plate 

 3 carrots on a plate 

 3 runner beans on a plate 

 3 vegetables same variety  of your choice on a plate 

           1 Funny Shaped Vegetable 

           A Whopper  -  (your pride and joy vegetable grown by you) 

 Pot Plant: 

     House plant not necessarily flowering but one that you have nurtured 

     for some months. 

 Flower Arrangement: 

 A Table Centre -  Max Length 15”. 

 Photography  (only 2 entries in each section) 

 1.    A Favourite photograph 

 Make the judge smile 

            2.   A Photograph that is funny OR just cute. 

 Art:   (no bigger than 2’ x 3’ and only 2 entries in each section) 

     Class   1.   Drawing or Painting. 

            Class   2.   Any Medium Picture. 

Craft:  (no more than 2 items in each section) 

            1.   Fabric Section - Needlework 

  2.   Embroidery. 

            3.   Knitting/Crochet  - Item made from wool. 

            4.   My Craft/Hobby—something YOU have made but not 

entered in     first three sections  and does not exceed 36”. 

FAMILY CLASSES: 

            Longest Fern Leaf 

TALLEST SUNFLOWER ...Entry Forms from Rose Hitchings. 

Someone will come and measure your Sunflower during the 

Carnival Week. 

ALL SHOW ENQUIRIES TO: 

 Rose Hitchings - Meadows Barn  01288 381129 or 

   General Enquiries to Sheila on 01288 381350 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Feclecticmomsense.com%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2013%2F10%2Fblank-background.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Feclecticmomsense.com%2F2013%2F10%2Fcarnival-boardwalk-birthday-party-sneak-peek.html&docid=bQP9NKSO-
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Archers are randomly allocated to a shooting group with all archers on the 

same course  on the same day.  Dian Kirby, who lives at Tackbear Manor, 

shot in the Hunting Tackle A Recurve Bow using 

wooden arrows class.  

In 2015  after only competing  for a very short 

time she came a  commendable  5th in these 

championships.  What a difference  a year makes.  

in 2016 Dian was thrilled to have won.  Her moral 

is “Never give up,  You are never too old”. 

 

Our Congratulations to Dian. 
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In 2014, a new challenge was on the horizon-teaching at an English             

speaking  International school near Valencia, Spain. We had a wonderful 

time there, sun, sea, sand, sangria and small class sizes. I can highly            

recommend it!   

 However, as I write this the referendum result is just in and the country 

has voted to leave the EU. Watch this space! Maybe it won’t be as easy in 

the future to work in Europe. Only time will tell! 

After returning to the UK I continue to attend Bridgerule Methodist Chapel. 

I thank God for my new teaching position at Holsworthy Community         

College and for my delightful family. I now look forward to whatever            

pathway is in store for me. 

Please stop me and say “Hi” if you see me out walking  with my springer 

spaniel, Henry. 

For those who do not know, Mark has lived in Bridgerule for  ten years.               

Sheila thanks Mark for his interesting Spotlight which I know he didn’t find 

easy. It’s usually the students who are asked to write about themselves not 

the teacher.  We at the chapel are indebted to Mark for his commitment 

and help in more ways than one.     

Pupils of Bridgerule School lining up before making 

their way up to St Bridget’s Church for an Exploration Visit. 
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 Seventeen years passed with me working in the family business and as my 

father drew near to retirement I decided that this was the ideal                     

opportunity to change my vocation and develop my career prospects. Well 

that’s if you consider management with Sainsbury’s Homebase as career 

development! However, I really did enjoy the comprehensive                     

management training  programme and also became a fully- fledged 

trained  Horticulturalist. (Although you would never know this from the 

state of my own garden. I always like to delegate responsibility but this 

doesn’t seem to work in my own household)! 

Whilst working for Sainsbury’s I found that I really enjoyed the teaching 

and training aspects of the job. I was already a qualified Fork-lift truck    

instructor (boys and their toys!) and found that I liked to see people               

develop and acquire new skills. With this in mind I was aiming to become a 

teacher and I completed my English based Open University Degree in 

1998. This was a tough way to study, but a very rewarding process in the 

end. 

In 1999 I handed in my notice to Homebase and secured a Secondary 

School PGCE place at Exeter University to study English and Drama. My 

first teaching post was at Sir James Smith’s Community School in        

Camelford. As I walked into my first Year 11 lesson a student threw ink all 

over my new tie.  

“It’s alright sir, it’s invisible ink!”  

“Sure it is! Get on call for me right now!” 

“Honestly sir, it will disappear!” Sure enough by the time a Senior teacher 

arrived the ink had completely gone! Welcome to the teaching profession! 

Things did get better. After two years at Camelford I secured a new         

position at Budehaven teaching English, Drama, Film Studies and later on            

Media Studies over a thirteen-year period at the school. I have very fond 

memories of the staff. Shakespeare productions where we played to 

packed houses of parents and children, and especially “Midsummer 

Night’s Dream where I had to dress up as a woman! The comment was 

made that I looked like my sister with a wig on! Yikes! Happy days! 
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Thank you Ma’am.                     By Marie Field. 

Like a huge Birthday cake, with candles burning bright. 
A whole country ringed with blazing beacon light. 

With a glorious 90th birthday celebration, 
A great surge of love from a grateful nation. 

How improbable that a little girl with golden curls, 
Should establish such a high profile throughout the world. 

And blessed with long life and good health, 
Become respected Head of the Commonwealth. 

To wear upon her head a glittering crown,  
And rule the country with great renown. 

To live in vast palaces with wide corridors, 
Surrounded by an army of servants and courtiers.  

 

Not for the Queen a peaceful permanent home, 
and anytime with her beloved dogs to roam. 
But with State Banquets and visits to many lands, 
To meet foreign dignitaries and shake many hands. 
The contents of Red Boxes to be signed every day, 
For always the responsibilities of State hold sway. 
But for us, Her Majesty has always been there, 
A figure head of quiet stability and care. 
A life given in complete dedication, 
To inspire love and respect throughout the nation. 

 
And in our Coffee Club we celebrated our Queen. 

Bridgerule’s amazing organiser Sheila and a great Team. 
A grand occasion smart gentlemen, in butterfly bow ties, 

A very rare treat for all our feminine eyes. 
And elegant ladies , in fascinator’s, worn on sides of heads, 

Feathers fluttering , like birds of paradise perched on their nests. 
And before our eyes lay a sumptuous feast, 

Of many dainties and mouth watering treats of rich fruit cake and iced buns. 
Chocolate eclairs, meringues and Devon Cream Scones. 

For with our village ladies, baking is a work of art, 
Cooked with love and coming from the heart. 
And an amusing guest to entertain with hats, 

And Dawn with her expertise taking photographs. 
As with loyalty we rejoiced with our royal lady, 

Giving a sense of warm bonhomie. 
And when celebrations end, and amid all the cheers, 

May your Majesty enjoy peace and contentment Ma’am,  
In your golden years. 
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Holsworthy Tuition 
for private home tuition in 

Maths or Physics (GCSE or ‘A’ Level) 
 

contact: Martyn Lawrence 
tel: 01409-259318 

email: info@holsworthytuition.co.uk 

website: www.holsworthytuition.co.uk 

  

 

 

 

 

Southlands 
Court 
 offers 

* 
full time care,  

respite/holiday care 
and day care 

* 
Peacefully  

Situated 
* 

Regular activities  
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Spotlight on……. Mark Shears 

Born a child of the sixties- “Peace and Love, 

groovy baby!!” Having said this the sleepy 

market town of Wimborne Minster in Dor-

set was not exactly the epitome of the 

“hippy” culture. Anyway, even I am too 

young to remember Woodstock! More re-

cently though, Wimborne was reported as 

having the highest level of longevity in the 

country. Maybe I need to move back there soon! 

I had a very happy childhood and was brought up in a loving Christian 

home. One of the many fond memories I have is of falling asleep on the 

back parcel shelf of my father’s Bedford TK lorry after an early start 

“helping” him deliver fruit and vegetables to local shops around Swanage, 

Lulworth Cove, Blandford Forum, Shaftesbury, Bournemouth, Poole and 

many other lovely areas of Dorset. I never thought that I would in turn           

follow him into the family business; but after two years studying a Business 

Management Diploma at what is now Bournemouth University, I was 

offered the position of “You start at the bottom, son, and work your way 

up!” 

I learnt all of the delivery rounds, driving 7.5 tonnes gross lorries loaded up 

with what seemed to be more and more bags of potatoes to “fish and chip” 

shops in a fifty-mile radius around Wimborne. This was a lot more lucrative 

than it sounds! At this point we employed upwards of forty employees and 

gradually I was promoted to sales and ended up as a director of the        

company.  

Mandy and I married in 1984 and we have been blessed with five           

wonderful children. Ben, a primary school teacher: Josh, a plumbing and 

heating engineer (they both live and work in Bristol): Abby, a theatre nurse 

in London: Joe, a musician who works at the Dominion Theatre in London 

and our youngest, Emily who is fourteen and is studying very hard at 

school.  
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BRIDGERULE OPEN  GARDENS           

 

CELEBRATED THEIR TENTH                

ANNVERSARY  RECENTLY AND THE 

OCCASION WAS OFFICIALLY OPENED  

BY 

        ANNE SWITHINBANK (far left) 

DESPITE  INCLEMENT  WEATHER  IT 

WAS  A GREAT SUCCESS  AND THE 

WONDERFUL SUM OF   £2700  WAS 

RAISED FOR THE DEVON AND             

CORNWALL AIR  AMBULANCE 

PRESENTATION OF PROCEEDS FROM OPEN GARDENS           

VIC, FI, SHEILA AND MARILYN 

SHELTERING FROM THE RAIN 

WITH A WELCOME CUP OF TEA! 
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Holsworthy Tuition 
for private home tuition in 

Maths or Physics (GCSE or ‘A’ Level) 
 

contact: Martyn Lawrence 
tel: 01409-259318 

email: info@holsworthytuition.co.uk 

website: www.holsworthytuition.co.uk 

  

 

 

 

 

 

                 Gary & Heidi Masters 

Makers of high quality period miniature furniture 

4 Railway Cottages Bridgerule Holsworthy Devon  EX22 7EB 

www.mastersminiatures.com 

Tel: 01288 381676    

e-mail: Heidi@masterminiatures.co.uk 

                              BUDE EYE CENTRE 
  Tel:  01288 350041      Fax:  01288 350140          

 www.budeeyecentre.co.uk      info@budeeyecentre.co.uk 

       Private & NHS Eye Examinations    Contact Lens Consultation    

     Local, Professional and Friendly     Large selection of Spectacle Frames 

                 Sunglasses Incl Ranges    Same Day Service Available                

                New Hearing Service available with competitively priced Repair service an 

     half price hearing aid batteries            Wheelchair/disabled access. 

CLASSES WITH  `HONEYZ FITNESS` 
STRATTON COMMUNITY HALL 

                         MONDAY 
             9.30 - POWER YOGA 
           10.40 -  PILATES 2 
           11.50 - PILATES 1  
 
           THURSDAY       
           9.30 - POWER YOGA   
         10.40 - PILATES 3 
         11.50 - PILATES FOR BEGINNERS 
                & IMPROVERS 

Classes run as a 12 week course. 
 

Courses £60 reduction for those 
Booking more than one course  
honeyzfitness@hotmail.co.uk 

Speak to Sally on 07737 600424      

A professional and friendly service 
with one-to-one attention. 

Any breed catered for. From a brush 
through to a full groom. 

Breed standard and pet styles. 
Weekday, evening and weekend ap-

pointments available. 
Prices start from as little as £12. 

Please call 01409 240222 or                   
07800 573012 or visit 

www.bradworthydoggrooming.co.uk 
for further details. 

* £5 off your dog's first visit *     * 
Puppies up to 4 months FREE! * 
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John Williams 

Large Format Scanning & Digital (Gicle’e) Printing 

Stretched Canvas/Fine Art 

Short/Single Run Posters to A1 Size 

5 Tregaskes Parc , Bude 

E-mail: tankywillliams@btinternet.com  Tel: (01288) 355655 
By Appointment Only 
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BRIDGERULE LADIES SKITTLE CLUB HOLD THEIR  

PRESENTATION EVENING  

Some weeks ago the local ladies skittle club  held their annual end of       

season meal and presentations at The Brendon Arms.  The Top Average 

Cup was presented to Sheila Cholwill for the A Team and Angela Brock for 

the B Team.  Rose Hitchings Chairman of the Club presented the trophy.  

She also wrote and read a very apt poem which remembered  very         

amusingly most of the members of the club. 

Geraldine Edwards (left) was joint winner of  

the highest individual score with Sheila         

Cholwill and Rose Hitchings. She is seen here 

with the club’s mascot donated by Rose. 

The winners of the most nines 

for the B Team was Heidi Davy 

and Angela Brock. 

Sadly due to lack of members  the club will not now be playing in the               

Holsworthy and District League for next season but the ladies still plan to 

meet on a regular basis in order to have a game of skittles, at The Bridge Inn. 

During the evening Rose presented a Dartington Glass Vase to Captains 

Audrey Bewes and Angela Brock for their commitment to the club.   
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HEATHER DARWIN  CELEBRATES        

HER   SPECIAL BIRTHDAY 

Heather wanted to do something different on her special birthday.   So she 

and Chris travelled to  Gloucester Airport .  In view of the forthcoming EU  

referendum  she wore a specially printed sweatshirt  and invited  BBC Radio 

Bristol  to film the occasion.   They came and the  producer was pleased with 

the result.  The following Sunday Heather’s  film  appeared on a  Sunday           

television  programme. 

On Friday June 17th, Class 1 from Bridgerule C of E (VC) Primary School, led by 
class teacher Mrs Joyce Pankhurst spent a “Sensory Experience Day” at RHS 
Rosemoor. They spent the day exploring the sights and smells all around the 
gardens and enjoyed tasting, hearing and seeing sessions led by Richard, one 
of the RHS staff. Pictured above is Mrs Emma Smith, one of the teachers, 
along with the pupils who enjoyed this wonderful day  
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 JEWELLS CROSS SERVICE  STATION 
                         AND RED POST GARAGE 

 Servicing   -  MOT  -  Testing  -  Repairs  -  Bodywork  Breakdown Recovery  
-  Comprehensive Accessory Shops 

 Car Wash  -  Self Service Petrol & Diesel at Jewells Cross 
            Self Service Gas at Red Post 

Jewells Cross Tel:  01288 381770  
  Red Post Work Shop Tel: 01288 381 340 

  MOBILE LIBRARY 

  VISITS BRIDGERULE 

Village Hall    2.00pm Uplands 2.50pm  

   NEXT VISIT 

   July 27th   August   24th 

BRIDGERULE MUTLEY CREW DOG CLUB 

 

  The K.C. Sport that combines obstacles and obedience.                                         

 Dogs are required to do obedience exercises    

   around a set course of obstacles and signs. 

   More details are available from Christine on  01288 381104 

                                 Email : christine.bennett77@btinternet.com 

HOLSWORTHY HISTORY SOCIETY 
 

Holsworthy History society would like to invite you to a talk by: 
                                                Author Pamela Hogan 

Subject “Suffragettes in North Devon” 

Thursday July 14th at the Skills Centre  
The talk starts at 7-15pm, refreshments are provided. £2.00 

More details from John on 01288 381237. 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fmedia.apnarm.net.au%2Fimg%2Fmedia%2Fimages%2F2016%2F03%2F29%2Fb8872043z1_20160329100021_000ge24b6ph2-0-bnql2n8oq57kp5o6yl2_t620.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.dailyexaminer.com.au%2Fnews%2F132000-grant
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         ADULT AND KIDS  

        BOUNCY CASTLES  

   SUMO WRESTLING SUITS 

      BUNGEE CHALLANGE 

          GARDEN GAMES 

        INFLATABLE SLIDES  

         MARQUEE HIRE               

       GLADIATOR DUEL     

          JON DAVIS 07779782716                             

SOUTHWEST  BOUNCY CASTLES 

J.J. LOGS & KINDLING 

   TRANSIT TIPPER LOADS 

Barn stored pre-cut lengths of 

9” or 12” long logs 

Hardwood /Softwood 

Full Loads/Half Loads 

FREE kindling with each load 

TELEPHONE 07765091886 
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MORE  PHOTOS TAKEN 

ON THE DAY 

DO YOU RECOGNISE 

THIS LOVELY LADY? 

“IT’S THANK YOU FROM THEM AND IT’S THANK YOU FROM US” 

In appreciation of the Royal Tea Party, members and friends of the Coffee Club 

very kindly gave the ‘hosts’  a voucher to go to The Falcon Hotel for a meal.   
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BRIDGERULE COFFEE CLUB CELEBRATE HER 

MAJESTY’S 90TH BIRTHDAY IN STYLE! 

It is not every day that one gets an invitation to attend a village hall function wearing 

smart clothes!  But Audrey and Sheila, organisers of the Bridgerule Coffee Club did just 

that in order to Celebrate Her Majesty the Queen’s 90th Birthday. 

Each guest was requested to be smartly dressed with the ladies to wear a hat or           

fascinator and the gents to wear a buttonhole and a tie.  Every guest entered into the 

spirit of the occasion with the hall looking like a Royal Ascot enclosure! 

The hall was appropriately decorated in red, white and blue with “Her Majesty the 

Queen” welcoming each guest! Guests received a welcoming drink and then sat down 

to a home baked high tea.   

Keeping with the theme of hats, Rosie Wedlake from Chulmleigh, known as “The Hat 

Lady” then entertained everyone by wearing and talking about some of her many hats 

that she owns. This young 84 year old’s banter caused much amusement.  To complete 

the afternoon each guest were then presented with a small gift. These were China       

Commemorative mugs to the ladies and Coasters to the gentlemen with Bridgerule 

2016 printed on them.  The gifts had been kindly sponsored by Bridgerule Parish Council 

and Bridgerule Revel Week Committee.   

Everyone agreed it had been a great afternoon and thanks                                                        

were expressed on behalf of the guests by Chris Hitchings  

                   to Audrey and Sheila.  
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Humphrey  

Pullar 

            PROFESSIONAL 

             CHIMNEY  SWEEP 

                   NACS  & HETAS 

  Full Brush and Vac Service 

  Birds Nests Removed 

  Smoke Testing 

  Appliance Servicing 

  Pots, Cowls and Guards Fitted 

        Tel:   01409 240138 

                  Mob: 07984406290 

Email:  humphreysweep@mac.com 

              Proud to be of service 
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LAWN MOWING SERVICE 

GENERAL GARDENING 

 

 

 
 
 

Also Pet/Livestock Care  
 If you need a Break   

    CALL SUE: 01288 381154            

   or  077767635329 

 Bellissimo 
          Sensational Cakes 

Emily Fenwick  Tel: 07502 434441 

  bellissimocakes@yahoo.co.uk 

Birthdays - Hen Days - Weddings - Christenings -Baby Showers 

      Retirement Parties - Charity Events - Afternoon  Tea 
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I would like to thank those who gave me presents,   
beautiful cards and kind donations instead of presents 
on the occasion of my 70th Birthday. The total raised was 
£300 and it will go to the Village Hall towards new      
tables. It was a good evening and I think everyone        
enjoyed themselves and Trethorne put on a brilliant 
event. Many thanks to all who came and made it special 
and thank you also for your generosity. 

 On another topic the TABLE TOP stall for the Hall refurbishment reached 
£2,000 last month, and we are well on the way to the next thousand. A BIG 
THANK YOU to all those who continue to donate items for us to sell and             
everyone who come along and buy from us. I would also like to thank those 
who help us to set up and put away after and also man the tables during the 
afternoon on the first Saturday of every month. Jean Hammond, Sheila         
Gatland and I started this event - and when Jean moved away Brenda took 
over but we could not manage without the help of Sarah and Barry, Sheila, 
Ben, Freda, Hilary, Audrey and Lindsey (hope I haven’t missed anyone). 

Please continue to support us with items to sell – we will collect – but sorry 
no clothes. Have a turn-out and please donate to help us raise money for our 
village hall which is being used more and more for events. Our smart new 
chairs have really made a difference. 

With thanks from Christine Gee and my team. 

  

THANK YOU 

Derek and Marie Field wish to thank their friends Victor and   

Marilyn, Colin and Fiona, Jim and Rosalind for all the help given to 

altering and reorganizing their home in the past two months.  Also 

the many small practical kindnesses shown by others in Bridgerule.  

Thanks folks for all your good hearted thoughtfulness. 

THANK YOU 

https://www.google.co.uk/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.jackspets.com%2FImages%2FPet-Care-Information%2FPet-Care-Information.png&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.jackspets.com%2FPet-Care-Information.aspx&docid=RzTQwZ43YOJoIM&tbnid=8thRX4eHeTRcNM%3A&w=640&h=525
http://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https://s-media-cache-ak0.pinimg.com/736x/ba/eb/5d/baeb5df0cb12725b3ed5538403c1005b.jpg&imgrefurl=https://www.pinterest.com/pin/154037249729938565/&h=569&w=660&tbnid=hfPu9JQOqZRXnM:&docid=D76OIKVTeLJdfM&ei=GF_CVa21JKKU
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Sheila’s Mentions: 

Congratulations to Kayleigh Moore and Adam  on the announcement 
of their recent engagement. Kayleigh is the only daughter of Mike and Linda 
Moore of The Green. 
 
Congratulations to Hannah South for the 3rd July on the occasion of her 18th 

Birthday. 

Congratulations to Kelvin and Katharine Davey on the birth of their  son, 

Jack.  A brother for James. 

Happy Birthday also to: 

 Arthur Rowland on 4th July now living in Bude 

 Michael Moore  for the 8th July 

 Audrey Bewes for the 1st August 

 Sandra Keen for the 6th August 

 Raymond Bewes for the 15th August 

           David Hale for the 24th August 

 Janet Hallett for the 26th August 

 Linda Goodman for the 29th August 

 Sarah Williams for the 31st August 

We welcome Lucy Cholwill and Jade Chudley to  Victoria House and  Kevin 

and Lesley Bowditch and Lucy the dog to Littlebridge Meadows 

Thank you Alan and Linda Weekes for once again selling some of your plants 

for the benefit of The Hall. 

Barry Williams celebrated his 70th      

Birthday a few weeks ago at The  Rydon 

Inn with family and friends.  Sarah,         

Barry’s wife, made the birthday sponge 

and Linda Chilton decorated it. Stepson,           

Simon and his family                 

travelled from             

Caversham in             

Reading to be with 

family for the week-

end. 
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    A wonderfully relaxing centre offering holistic therapies,                      
      meditation  classes, Nutritional and herbal therapy. 

           TRY THESE TREATMENTS! 
   Stone and crystal massage & facials  

   NYR Organic ‘BACK TO BASICS’ Treatment 
   NEW Aromatherapy Workshops 

Learn how beneficial essential oils can be, make your own perfume,  soap and scrub 

Call Cathy on 01288 381201 or 07810 645941     www.cnholistics.com 

                             CN HOLISTICS ~ PYWORTHY 

 ROGER PAGET GARDENING SERVICES 

 Hedging, Mowing, Tree Pruning, Landscaping, 

General Maintenance 

          Free Consultation           18 Years Experience      

CRB Checked              All Year Round  

                                   Friendly & Professional 

Telephone: 01288 382811         Mobile:  07906 602541  

GLASS DESIGNS 

by Ray Priem 

Glassmaker and designer     ~    Hand formed and blown glass 

Including engraving, sandblasting, glass bonding 

 Glass restoration commissions welcome 

E-mail: ray@glassdesignss.co.uk    Tel: 01288 381829/ 07879847568 

http://www.cnholistics.com
mailto:ray@glassdesignss.co.uk
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NEATE    
FEET  

For all your foot health 

needs 

Professional foot care in the  

comfort of your own home. 

   *Painful Callus Reduced 

   *Toenail Clipping 

   *Ingrowing Toenails 

   *Painful Corns Removed 

   *Paddings & Dressings 

   *Verrucae Treatment 

   *Reflexology 

Claire & Simon Neate       DIPCFHP 

Qualified foot health practitioners 

         07968232344 / 07870508867             
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VISIT TO BRIDGERULE C OF E (VC) PRIMARY SCHOOL 

On Thursday May 5th Jonathan Schnarr, pictured above with Michelle Jackson 

(Head of Primary Phase for Holsworthy Federation of Schools) visited the 

school. Jonathan is the Youth Chaplain based at Holsworthy Community Col-

lege and has been in post since September last year. He came to talk with the 

pupils and staff about his role within the college which is supported by Con-

nect and the South West Youth Ministries.   
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JULIA SUPPORTS HER FAVOURITE  

CHARITY  ON HER SPECIAL BIRTHDAY 

The Bridge Inn was packed a few weeks ago to 

show their support to a local mum who had  

decided to have her head shaved for charity.    

It was going to be a 40th Birthday to remember 

and one that would raise some funds for The 

Macmillan Trust.  

 
Julia’s efforts has raised the 

grand sum of £1000. She  

thanks everyone for their    

support. 
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  bespoke sewage & drainage solutions 

 From design & installation to service maintenance of 

 Sewage treatment units       Soak-away / Drainage fields

    Pump stations    Septic Tanks 

      Work covered in your area                                 

  t: 01326 291 049 m: 07971 792 593 
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Those who have kindly agreed to sponsor The Buzz are:-                                                                                                                                                     
Mr and Mrs. McDougall  - Uplands                         P.J. Bobcat Hire—  Colin Cholwill                            
Robert & Julie Honey - Higher Beer     St Bridget’s Church Bridgerule                                 
Mrs. Jean Hammond— Hoo Rochester         Mr and Mrs C Hitchings  - Meadows Barn            
Alan & Rosie Beat –The Mill      Mr and Mrs T. Brock—The Green                          
Mr and Mrs Field  - 10 Southfields                          Mr & Mrs Steel  -  8 Southfields.                            
Mr and Mrs Hodges  - Southfields                           Mr & Mrs Allison  -  Canna Park                             
Mr and Mrs J Gardener - Buttsbeer Farm              Mr & Mrs. F. Bond -The Green                               
Mr and Mrs G Cleave  - Garden Ridge                    Mr and Mrs. J. Medland  - Rosebank                     
Stephen and Sandie Rickwood—Feniton               Mrs. Linda Goodman—1 Bridge Park                    
Mrs. Sybil Prouse  - Rydon                                        Mrs. C. Gee  -  Southfields                                       
Mr and Mrs Heal  - Holsworthy                               Bill & Margaret Eastcott-Littlebridge                    
Steve and Jo South -Brensham House                    Mr and Mrs N. Rimmer - Silverstone                    
Carol & Ian Baker -Eastlake Lewdown                    Michael & Alison Timms -Glebe House                
Mr & Mrs M Yeo - Holsworthy                                 Paul & Stacey Cholwill -1 Littlebridge                   
Marilyn & Victor Pickett— Southfields.                  Mr Jim Bearham  -  Woodlands                             
Mr. & Mrs. Keen -Littlebridge Meadows                Mr & Mrs. B. Williams  - Owlies                            
Gary and Shirley Abbott  -  Carn Venn                    Ray & Audrey Bewes -The Green                          
Skipp Family   -  Furze Farm                                      Michelle and Paul Sanders - Rimmersleigh         
Mr & Mrs. D. Hale -Lodgeworthy                             Ron & Gwyneth Cameron - Southfields               
Mr &  Mrs. J Bowden  -  St Catherines                    Roger & Cindy Neep -Tamar House                      
Mr and Mrs. A. Jones - Holladene                           Mrs. Shirley Youldon - Bude                                   
Steven & Ann Youldon - Knowle                              Mr & Mrs M. Lucas—Bude                             
Malcolm Newton –Southfields                                 Ron & Marion Abbott -  2 Bridge Park                  
Paul & Jane Woodward - Morwenna                      Mr. & Mrs. J. Wickett –Munks                               
Alec & Pat Johnston  - Southfields                          Colin and Margaret Short—Col Marvin               
Mrs Karen Gliddon - Holsworthy                             Brian & Lyndsey Beadle - Littlebridge                  
Trevor & Sue Bowden -Churchtown                       Mr & Mrs Green—Moorside                                 
Keith & Sheila Descombe -Hedley Wood               Dave & Maggie   - Hedley Wood                          
Terry & Julie Reddicliffe -Larapinta                  Michael & Linda Moore -The Green                    
Mrs B. Ashton  - Southlands                                     Mr & Mrs D. Martyn - Borough Farm                  
Les & Betty Slade  - The Green                                Kevin & Susan  Norton  - The Village               
Darren & Tasha Stevens - Sanctuary                  Doug & Sue Genini -  Inversus                               
Highfield Caravan & Camping Site                    Bill & Lynn Keeley  - Canada                              
Mrs  M. Bird  - Kents View                                        Mrs Alison Tomlin—4 Bridge Park                        
Mick & Jill Friendship  -Tavistock                            Pete & Angela North - Great Beer                        
Colin & Fiona O’Reilly - Southfields                        Christine & Bill Jackson -Littlebridge Meadows  
Mr & Mrs Tim Honey - Grove Farm                        Les & Annette  - Remnant Shop Bude                 
Barry & Joan Marshall - Littlebridge Meadows    Mr & Mrs L Haydon - East Park                            
Victor & Janet Bickle - Stratton                               Mrs K Farkus - Green Pastures                             
Sam Beer  - Tatson                                                    Mrs Kathy Elliott - Little Platt                                
Miss P Glover  -  Lower  Dux                                    C &  L Clocks—  Glencarne                                     
Mr A Rowland  Bude                                                 Dave & Karen Thomas  - The Forge                      
Mrs Eunice Furmage - Holsworthy                         Mr & Mrs D J Best - Old Mill View                        
Miss Georgina Tomlin -  The Village                       Mrs J. Vinnicombe - Holsworthy                         
Rob & Nina Jones - Littlebridge Meadows   Rick & Sarah Hallett—Littlebridge Meadows      
Jimmy and Ros Ricketts— South View                 Mr & Mrs  James—Borough View    
Tony Wallis—Littlebridge Meadows        Mrs Rita Stacey  - Clawton    
Bill and Jill Knightley—Holsworthy                        Alan Quilter - Watersedge                                     
Mr & Mrs Hansen—Newacott House    Mrs Christine Routley—Holsworthy              
Mr & Mrs E. Tingley—Southfields     Jonathan & Jane Martyn -  Borough Farm 
Mrs. B. McDougall - Frome Somerset    Mrs Sheila Gatland  - 3 Southfields 
Ben & Brenda Tole - Southfields     Ernie  & Ann Smith—Littlebridge Meadows  
Jane Leven   -  Bailey Gardens     Malcolm & Joyce Shadbolt—Kildare 
Plus those who did not wish to be named.         
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  MONTHLY TABLE TOP SALE 

               BRIDGERULE VILLAGE HALL   

              

              SATURDAY   2ND JULY 

   SATURDAY 6TH AUGUST 

              TRADERS £5 A TABLE - Can set up from 12.00 Noon 

PLEASE show your support to this regular sale even if its just to browse 

and have a cup of tea/coffee and a piece of cake. 

If you have something you can donate to our  

Table Top  we would very grateful.   

Enquiries to Sheila on 01288 381350 

BRITISH FIREWORKS CHAMPIONSHIPS 

PLYMOUTH HOE 

A coach will be travelling to the British Fireworks Championships on 

Wednesday August 17th. 

We will be leaving the Village Hall at 5.00pm. 

Travelling will cost approximately £10. 

 Please ring Sheila if interested 01288 381350 

http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAcQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.timesaversconcierge.co.uk%2Ftable-top-sale--coffee-morning.html&ei=NFtzVZWjKcbzUsLbgPgG&bvm=bv.95039771,d.d24&psig=AFQjCNEs3YF6BMG3H74bGvL
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Dear Buzz Readers, 

Congratulations to everyone  who 

were involved in the 10th            

Anniversary of Open Gardens. 

 

Once again its Carnival Season and 

ours will be celebrated in a months 

time. The centre of this Buzz has a 

detailed account for everyone to 

see what will be going on in our 

Revel Week to support. 

I congratulate Holly on becoming 

our Queen for 2016 and wish her 

and her attendants and page a 

great year. 

 

The Scarecrow Competition has    

returned this year. It will be a 

great way of brightening up our 

village for our special week  so 

please start thinking of some ideas! 

 

Please remember the 20th August 

is the cut off date for articles you 

might like to have printed in the 

next issue. 

Sheila Cholwill 

Editor 

Telephone 01288 381350 

Email: shelachowill@btinternet.com 
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JON PIPER 

PLUMBING AND HEATING 

        Bathrooms, Tiling & Leadwork, Boiler Servicing, Central 

Heating, OFTEC Registered, City & Guilds Qualified 

DISABILITY ADAPTATION SPECIALIST 

      Tel: 01288 381536          Mobile: 07825698529 

 KENNY MEAD    

  GENERAL BUILDER 

    CALL NOW FOR A FREE QUOTE 

  Telephone: 01409 254461  

    Mobile:  07832131486 
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CLUBS/CLASSES THAT REGULARLY MEET IN OUR HALL 

Mondays   Revitalise 2 Sessions 6.00—7.00pm 7.00—8.00pm 

Tuesdays       Village Coffee Club   10.30am -  every 2 weeks next  12th July 

    Table Tennis  From 2.00pm  Contact Jill on 01409  254349 

Wednesdays  Art and Craft  (two weekly)  2.00pm  Contact Lyndsey 381117 

     Zumba   6.30pm—7.30pm. 

Thursdays      Line Dancing 2.00—4.00pm  Telephone Maureen 01409 261120    

               Dog Obedience  7.30pm   Contact Christine  01288 381104 

Fridays        Toddler Group    10.00—12 Noon Contact Stephanie 07903389382 

    Short Mat Bowls  -  From 2.00pm   Contact Bill on 01288 382851 

 

THE PARISH COUNCIL MEET 3RD WEDNESDAY IN EACH MONTH 8.00PM 

IN THE VILLAGE HALL 

                          THE BRIDGE INN 
General Knowledge Quiz 

Every Sunday Evening at 8.30pm 
         Maximum of 6 per Team 

         Bingo and Irish Bingo 

   Jammin  Nights    -  Wednesdays 8.00pm 
                      BT SPORTS NOW BEING SHOWN 

Also HOLIDAY FLAT TO LET—  Please contact Pam or Gary Bowler 

On Telephone Number: 01288 381316 

         Alan & Julie Pike 
               Breezelyn Kennels  

  Titson Nr. Bude Cornwall  EX230HH 

    Heated Kennels and Cat Chalets 
Individual Runs 

    Large Play Runs                               Tel: +44 (0) 01288 361680 

.    Grooming Service          email:info@breezelyn.co.uk 
    Doggy Day Care                                               web: www.breezelyn.co.uk 
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